
   When:  7:00 p.m.  
                 Monday, May 1, 2006 
  Where:  Hyde Park United 
                 Meth od ist Church
                 4001 Speedway
     Who:  YOU and your neighbors
     Note:  HPNA general meetings usually  
take place on the fi rst Monday of each month.

 Proposition 1   — “Open Government 
Online Amendment” con & pro

 Council Members Betty Dunkerley & 
Lee Leffi ngwell

 Jordan Hatcher
 Grafi tti Initiative — Elaine Meenehan
 Proposed Revision to HPNA Bylaws — 

Catherine Moore, Bylaws Committee 
Chair

 Update  from Residential Regulation 
(aka McMansion) Task Force — Karen 
McGraw, Task Force Member

See you there!
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Continued on page 4

A copy of the proposed bylaws 
is included in this issue of the Pe-
can Press, as well as published on 
the HPNA’s web site,  
<www.austinhydepark.org>.  The 
Bylaws Committee will also dis-
cuss the proposal at the May 1 
meeting. 

As the Bylaws Committee took 
up our task, we had one overriding 
objective: to enhance neighborli-
ness and congeniality by clarifying 
HPNA’s processes.  The proposed 
bylaws were drafted by commit-
tee members John Anderson, Chris 
Nakishima Brown, Carleen Ed-
gar, Lisa Harris, Elaine Meenehan, 
Catherine Moore,Wanda Penn and 
Pam Whittington. 

The Committee sincerely 
thanks the many other neighbors 
who attended meetings and of-
fered suggestions.  Whether or not 
those suggestions appear in the 
fi nal proposal, they were thought-
fully considered and greatly 
assisted us in our study and draft-
ing. 

In a series of meetings over fi ve 
months, the Committee thoroughly 
considered all input, the previous 
versions of the bylaws and the his-
tory of HPNA.  We also researched 
and discussed the bylaws of many 
other neighborhood associations, 

The 2006 Hyde Park 
Homes Tour: An Update

By the time this article comes 
out, it will be about six weeks 

before the 2006 Hyde Park Homes 
Tour. Thanks to a wonderfully tal-
ented and knowledgeable team, 
plans for the tour are developing 
well. We encourage you to view 
the website at <www.hydeparkho
mestour.org>.

We want to encourage every-
one in the neighborhood, whether 

On the June Agenda: 
HPNA Bylaws Revision

At the Monday, June 5, 2006 meeting of Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association, the membership will vote on 

the adoption of a completely rewritten set of bylaws.  
particularly those in the central 
city. The fi nal proposal was then 
presented for discussion with the 
HPNA Steering Committee.

We found that many provisions 
in the existing bylaws have served 
HPNA well over the years and 
much remains unchanged.

The proposed bylaws are 
presented to retain and protect 
our invaluable knowledge base 
and rich history, while fi nding 
new ways to encourage broader 
participation and shared decision-
making. New procedures were 
drafted to bring HPNA into step 
with the technological advances of 
the internet and the faster pace of 
today’s life, while still maintaining 
the essential element of face-to-face 
interaction among neighbors.  
Highlights of the proposed by-
laws include:

HPNA membership remains 
based on residence. All members 
must be at least 18 years old and 
reside within Hyde Park or 300 
feet of its boundaries. Individual 
membership shall be the only cat-
egory of membership entitled to 
vote.  Honorary, nonvoting mem-
bership may be conferred by the 
Steering Committee. 

A new HPNA e-mail list will 
Continued on page 10

31st 
Annual
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Hyde Park Neighborhood Association
P. O Box 49427 • Austin, TX 78765

http://www.austinhydepark.org

— HPNA Officers —
President • John Kerr • jfkerr@yahoo.com .......................... 451-3931
Vice Presidents  • Denise Girard, • girard.d@att.net ............ 454-6584
      • Elaine Meenahan • elainemeenehan@austin.rr.com ..... 323-9772   
Secretary • Sam Waring • 4610 Ave H.................................. 453-0730
Treasurer • Carmin Way • carmin.way@photomask.com.... 310-6594
                        PO Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Treasurer Emerita • Josephine Casey

HPNA Committee/Task Forces (w/chairs)
AISD • Ann S. Graham, 3815 Ave H.............................................458-8096
Alley Coordinator • J.P. Young, jpyoung@io.com ......................450-0707
Beautification • Larry Freilich, lmf@earthlink.net......................................
Children’s Programs • Chris Berry, cmcb@grandecom.net.......................
Church/Neighborhood Liaison • Niyata Spelman, 3802 Ave. F. 459-8349
Communications/Web • Robin Silberling, robin@wcook.org ....452-1783
Crime and Safety Chairman • Carol J. Weider, 4101 Ave F.......459-6205
Development Review • Stan Kozinsky, 4604 Ave. G ...................451-4455
Finance • Nick Van Bavel, nvb123@yahoo.com.........................................
Graffiti Patrol • E. Meenehan elainemeenehan@austin.rr.com ...323-9772 
Homes Tour • Lorre Weidlich, lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com..300-2228
Membership • Doris Coward dcoward@mail.utexas.edu ............453-2476
Neighborhood Planning • Karen McGraw, 4315 Ave. C ............459-2261
Shipe Park • Joe Jernejcic.............................................................302-4074
Sidewalks • Jamie Caras, jcaras@sciencetechnologies.com.........323-6565
Tree Preservation • JP Moore, johnpaulmoore@austin.rr.com ...789-7025
Triangle Development • Cathy Echols, 4002 Ave. C ...................206-0729
Zoning • Dorothy Richter, 3901 Ave. G........................................452-5117
Austin Neighborhoods Council Rep. • Lisa Harris, ljh@texas.net............

Pecan Press
The Pecan Press is published monthly

by the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association in Austin, Texas.
Editor

Grant Thomas 450-0464 <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>
Associate Editor

Sarah Sitton 459-4530 207 E. 39th St.
Poetry Editor

Nancy Taylor Day 892-0127 <Nancy@ciphersbyritter.com> 
4001 Duval (Salon) 78751

Crime & Safety Chairman 
Carol Welder 459-6205 <cjwelder@msn.com>

Treasurer
Carmin Way 310-6594 <carmin.way@photomask.com> 

P.O. Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Production Manager/Advertising Director
Robert M. Farr 731-0617 <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>

Mail Ads to:
Print Deluxe

7500 Chelmsford Dr. Austin,TX 78736
Note: Each month’s ad and editorial deadline is 

the 15th of month preceding publication.
Distribution Coordinator

Herb Dickson - 400 Towne Park Trail • 206-4426
Area Coordinators

North of 45th/West of Duval • Pam Dozler ........................ 458-8927
North of 45th/East of Duval • Sarah Heather ..................... 452-8486
South of 45th/West of Speedway • Robert Morris ............ 371-7246
South of 45th/East of Speedway • Martha Campbell ......... 452-2815

Contributors
Glen Alyn, Candy Gray Becker, Cynthia Beeman, Laurence Becker, Mary 
Collins Blackmon, George Bristol, Chris Brown, Sharon Brown, Lewis 
Brownlow, Kathryn Bryn, Mark Burkhardt, Amon Burton, Martha 
Campbell, Mike Capochiano, Inga Marie Carmel, Josephine Casey, Nicole 
Caspers, Kitty Clark, Carol Cohen Burton, William Cook, Susan Crites 
Krumm, Celeste Cromack, Rob D’Amico, Herb Dickson, Avis Davis, Don 
Davis, Barbara Daywood, Lynn Denton, Pam Dozler, Russell Duke, Cathy 
Echols, Merle Franke, Gregory Free, Larry Freilich, Robert Garrett, Eugene 
George, Mary Carolyn George, Larry Gilg, Susan Gilg, Ann S. Graham, 
Carolyn E. Grimes, Rachel Hector, Ben Heimsath, Sandi Heimsath, Susan 
Holman, Albert Huffstickler, John Kerr, Susan Kerr, Bo Kersey, Susan Kirk, 
Anna Kotecki, Mary Lehmann, Dennis Lensing, Karen McGraw, Sharon 
Majors, Alan Marburger, Peter Maxson, Brook Meggs, Elaine Meenehan, 
Fred Meredith, Susan Moffat, John Paul Moore, Jack Nokes, Jill Nokes, 
Wanda Penn, Cecil Pennington, Peter Pfeiffer, Dorothy Richter, Walter 
Richter Sheree Scarborough, Cathy Short, Sarah Sitton, Thad Sitton, Julie 
Strong, Kathleen Strong, Lao Tzu, Jennifer Vickers, Katie Vignery,Sandra 
Villalaz-Dickson, Lorre Weidlich, Joe Wiseman.

From the President’s Desk:

The treasurer keeps the books 
on QuickBooks, and oversees a 
paid bookkeeper who handles bill-
ing for the Pecan Press and the ads 
in the homes tour booklet. This is 
an extremely important position 
and we hope to find someone with 
a bookkeeping/accounting back-
ground, or someone who is rock 
steady and real good with num-
bers. If you are interested, please 
contact Carmin, Nick van Bavel, 
chairman of our finance commit-
tee, or me. Carmin will be available 

for a little longer to brief her re-
placement and bring him or her up 
to speed.

The people who do the heavy 
lifting in the association are in-
visible to many neighbors, or at 
best, names on a page. In an effort 
to acquaint everyone with those 
working on their behalf, I would 
like to include occasional short 
profiles of members of the Steering 
Committee and other . To begin 
with, I’d like to introduce two re-
cent additions to the Steering 
Committee, Nick van Bavel and 
Lisa Harris.

Nick grew up in College Sta-
tion and came to Austin when he 
entered the University of Texas. 
He’s been here ever since. After 
earning his bachelor’s degree in 
electrical engineering in 1986, he 
worked for three years with Mo-
torola and three years with Crystal 
Semiconductor as a designer and 
then a design manager. After expe-
riencing corporate life, he decided 
to try his hand at entrepreneur-
ship, building two companies, 
Oasis Design and Cicada Semicon-
ductor. 

Those were the heady days of 
the great high-tech boom. Many 
rose spectacularly during that 
time…and fell precipitously. But 
not Nick. He rose and kept ris-
ing, selling Oasis Design to SSMC 
in 1993 and Cicada Semiconductor 
to Vitesse in 1996. This prompted 
him to change professions a second 
time, becoming a full-time inves-
tor. It also enabled him to spend 
more time with his family, which 
now includes an 18-month-old son. 

He has lived at a house on Avenue 
H since 1987, and he is restoring 
a second house at 41st and Ave-
nue C. As chairman of the finance 
committee, Nick oversees the cre-
ation and management of the 
association’s budget, as well as its 
investments.

Lisa grew up in San Antonio 
and attended UT as a classics ma-
jor in the Plan II program. She 
graduated in the middle of a reces-
sion and terrible job market, so she 
went back to UT to earn master’s 
degrees in linguistics and speech 
pathology. During part of this time 
she lived in Elgin. When she decid-
ed to sell her house there, she was 
introduced to the mysteries of title 
research, discovering outstanding 
liens and other complications, such 
as the fact that her carport extend-
ed onto a neighbor’s property. She 
wound up trimming the concrete 
slab with a jackhammer. More im-

Personnel Matters

After a heroic effort bringing order to our financial affairs, balancing the books and getting 
our accounts ship-shape, HPNA treasurer Carmin Way has announced that she and her 

husband are moving from Hyde Park. We are looking for her replacement, whose job will be 
far easier now than a year ago.

Continued on following page 
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Send in your articles, letters, and photos (but not your 
poetry*) by the 15th of each month to:

     Editor, Pecan Press
     4106 Avenue F
     Austin, TX 78751
     <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>

*Send your poems to: 
      Nancy Taylor Day
      4001 Duval
      Austin 78751
      <Nancy@ciphersbyritter.com>

We Welcome Your Submissions to Pecan Press

Note: The Pecan Press will not publish unsigned/unattributed poetry. All poems (even if written under a pen 
name) must carry a name and address or phone number for identification and verification purposes.

Please enclose a self-addressed, 
stamped envelope for return of your 
materials.

HPNA Enrollment Form

N
am

e_______________________________________
Phone N

o.
_______________

A
ddress____________________________________________

Z
ip

_______________
A

re You a: 
 Property O

w
ner 

 R
enter

D
ate ____\_____\____

C
ategory: (check one)   

 Individual $1
                        

 Ind.Sustaining $5
                                

 C
ouples/Fam

ilies $2         
 C

/F Sustaining $10

D
ues paid by: 

 C
heck  

 C
ash

M
em

bership: 
 N

ew
 

 R
enew

al

Please m
ake checks payable to H

PN
A

 and m
ail w
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iver, A
ustin, Texas 78751.

2005-06 Membership

—  John Kerr
451-3931
<jfkerr@yahoo.com>

portantly, she discovered that the 
intricate work of title searches ap-
pealed to her. She went to work for 
Stewart Title company and is a ti-
tle examiner with that company 
today. 

Lisa’s interest in neighbor-
hoods began in Elgin, where she 
lived in a poor neighborhood that 
had no clout and could get nothing 
done. Then she moved to Austin, 
living in Dove Springs at a time 
when that area was developing its 
neighborhood plan. But even there 
it was difficult to get things done. 
Then she moved to Hyde Park, 
which she found vibrant. Here was 
a neighborhood where volunteers 
could make things happen. While 
attending a reception for the Kill-
er Bees of the Texas Legislature a 
few years back, she met a man at 
the sign-in table whom she later 
married, Bruce Elfant, our consta-
ble. Lisa represents Hyde Park at 
the Austin Neighborhoods Coun-
cil, coordinating our interests with 
other city neighborhoods.


Often on my morning dog 

walk I’ve encountered scenes of 
interest which are best shared visu-
ally. I’d like to share some of these 
through a feature called Things 
Seen in Hyde Park. The more you 
look, the more you see.

Things Seen in Hyde Park
En Plein Air On the morning of 

April 5, a small caravan of cars pulled 
up to the home of Jack and Jill Nokes 
on 4200 Avenue F and a dozen painters 
got out and began erecting easels in the 

yard. The group was part of Austin art-
ist Laurel Daniel’s advanced oil painting 
class. The class meets at Laguna Gloria, 
but works ‘en plein air,’ as the French say 
it, painting in the open air at some of the 
nicer spots around town, including May-
field Park, the Wildflower Center, and 
the Nokes’ delightful garden. For infor-
mation about classes, contact the Austin 
Museum of Art web site at AMOA.org, 
or Laurel at <LaurelDaniel@austin.rr.c
om>. For those who haven’t visited the 
Nokes’ garden, now is a good time to do 
so. Wherever you live in Hyde Park, it’s 
well worth the walk.
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be created for official HPNA notice only. It will not be 
available for the discussion list and will be offered to 
all members. Official notification of agenda items and 
matters to be voted upon shall be by (1) announce-
ment on the new HPNA announcements e-mail list 
and by (2) posting on a public bulletin board seven 
days prior to each general membership meeting.  No-
tice in the Pecan Press will continue where practical in 
terms of timeliness.

The Steering Committee will be now composed of 
all the officers, as well as six members elected at large 
for two year terms, staggered so that three members 
turnover each year and three remain. These are new 
positions in HPNA.

Members will sign in at each meeting and those 
qualified to vote at the meeting will be issued a col-
ored card. Voting shall be by a show of cards by 
members whose dues are paid up and who are present 
at the meeting.  This system has already been put into 
effect at HPNA meetings, with good results. No proxy 
or absentee voting shall be allowed.  As in earlier by-
laws, a new member is eligible to vote 30 days after 
joining HPNA. A former member whose dues have 
lapsed for no more than 6 months will be eligible to 
vote upon payment of dues, without a waiting period.  

It’s a great time to make sure your dues are paid 
up-- at the May meeting--and come vote on the re-
written bylaws at the June meeting!

Bylaws Revision on the Agenda...
         …cont’d from page 1

A Celebration at Blue Moon Glassworks 
108 West 43rd Street, Saturday, May 13th 10:00 

AM to 4:00 PM.  There will be door prizes, lamp-
work bead demonstrations and refreshments!
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KELLY W. KEITH, D.D.S.
GENERAL & COSMETIC DENTISTRY

NEW PATIENT SPECIAL 
CLEANING / EXAM / X-RAYS - $80

FRIENDLY, PROFESSIONAL STAFF CREATIVE FINANCIAL OPTIONS
SEDATION DENTISTRY AVAILABLE RESTORATIVE & COSMETIC SERVICES
EMERGENCIES WELCOME IMPLANT CROWNS & DENTURES

3800 SPEEDWAY 452-6405 www.KellyKeithdds.com

expires 12-31-06

’
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Core Curriculum
includes Latin�

Community Involvement�
& Fundamentals of Art

Alumni attending:
CA College of Arts

Evergreen University
Guilford College

Continued on page 12

April Meeting Minutes
The April membership meeting addressed 

neighbors’ appetites, their concerns, and their cu-
riosities all at once as HPNA hosted an Austin Police 
Department citizens’ forum.  A group of more than fif-
ty neighbors and guests from nearby neighborhood 
associations were served a barbecue dinner courte-
sy of APD, and had time before the meeting to visit 
among themselves and with the officers in atten-
dance.

President John Kerr called the meeting to order at 7:
06 PM.

Finance Committee Chair Nick van Bavel reported 
that HPNA wants to withdraw certain investments from 
a mutual fund managed by American Express whose 
goals and policies conflict with association goals and pol-
icies. American Express refused to allow the funds to be 
withdrawn without a formal resolution approved by the 
general membership. Nick moved that HPNA approve 
a resolution authorizing the withdrawal of HPNA funds 
from the AmEx mutual fund. Denise Girard seconded the 
motion, which passed on a show of hands.

Visiting firemen for the month included Ana 
Mejia-Deitche, who is running for Place 9 on the ACC 
board of trustees.

John announced that the Avenue G closure proposal 
is still under study by the city. The Urban Transporta-
tion division will be conducting two traffic counts around 
Shipe Park in August, one with the 4400 block of Avenue 
G (between Shipe Park and Elisabet Ney) open and an-
other with it closed, to determine the potential effect of 
closing the street permanently.

The remainder of the meeting was devoted to the 
APD forum, conducted by Central West area commander 
Calvin Smith. Commander Smith introduced a number of 
his staff, including Lt. George Vanderhule, Sgt. Pat South, 
and Officers Hector Arredondo, Dana Munguia, Matt 
Wright, David Crowder, Mike Crumrine, and Ricardo 
Vargas, APD’s liaison to HPNA. He also introduced Paul 
Tomasovic of the City’s Solid Waste Services (SWS) de-
partment, which has recently assumed responsibility for 
zoning and building code permitting and enforcements as 
well as nuisance abatements. Mr. Tomasovic is the super-
visor for the city’s Central West district. He explained that 
SWS is working with APD to cross-train officers in han-
dling enforcement issues, and is also greatly expanding 
the civilian inspection staff. The city is hiring nine new in-
spectors at this time, with an eventual goal of having 34 
inspectors on staff. Four of the nine new inspectors will 
be assigned to the Central West district, which includes 
Hyde Park. Until now the city has had only three or four 
inspectors, which has severely handicapped enforcement 
efforts.

The new code enforcement officers, and cross-
trained uniformed police, will eventually be able to issue 
citations and issue stop-work orders on the spot if un-per-
mitted construction work is observed or reported to the 
city. As they begin work, the first three areas of enforce-
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Hyde Park
Presbyterian Church

Space available for small group meetings
Sunday Worship 10:30 am
3913 Avenue B 459-7747

— Child Care Provided—
hydepark@austin360.com

www.main.org/hydeparkpc

A country church in the city center.

Second 
Sunday 
Lunch

May 14 at 12 Noon
Neighborhood Invited
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Crime Report
             by Carol Welder

Eugénie Harris
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Individual tutoring for struggling readers in Austin, Texas

������������������������������������������

Discover what over 4 million women 
already know. There’s only one Curves.

Just ask our members. Curves 

offers a proven 30-minute 

workout, commonsense 

weight loss and the support 

you need to do both.

Free week may be redeemed on first visit or exchanged for special membership discount. 
Not valid with any other offer. Valid only at participating locations.  20040047

curves.com

Over 9,000 locations worldwide.
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512-407-9777
5222 Burnet Rd., Ste. 450

Austin, TX 78756

City Plumbing Company
35 YEARS EXPERIENCE
453-1115

Sewer and Water Heater Replacement
Slab Leaks • Gas Leaks

Sewer and Drain Cleaning Service
Repairs • Re-pipes • Remodels

ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS

At last month’s HPNA meeting, the Austin Police 
Department conducted a Commander’s Forum 

where neighbors were able to hear from Commander 
Calvin Smith about crime statistics in our neighbor-
hood. A 2005 Annual Crime and Traffic report showed 
that violent crime was down 5.4% and traffic fatalities 
were down 16%. APD continues to work on programs 
to decrease crime and integrate civilian support.

The Forum also included a representative from the 
Solid Waste Services who answered numerous ques-
tions regarding code enforcement pertaining to issues 
like parking and building permits. Violations may 
not qualify as “crime,” but if someone is adding on to 
their house without a permit, for instance, it can and 
should be reported. It was noted that there will be an 
increase in the number of inspectors this year who 
can issue warnings and citations. For suspected viola-
tions, neighbors can call 311 or 494-9400. 

Regarding burglaries, APD stressed the im-
portance of recording serial numbers of personal 
property, especially guns. Do not leave valuable items 
in your automobiles and lock your doors. It was not-
ed that 311 can take a theft report from concerned 
citizens. For chronic problems, contact Officer Rick 
Vargas, the Central West Command Officer, at 974-
5801.

Continued on following page 
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Working Hands 
Construction

Minor to Moderate Repairs and Remodeling
Decks, Fences and Custom Woodwork

Pain-in-the-Neck Problems Solved
Friendly, Affordable, Hyde Park Based

Call Matthew Young 419-7650

—  Carol Welder
459-6205
<cjwelder@msn.com>

The next step for our neighborhood is to set up a 
Neighborhood Watch Program. If you are interested 
in becoming a Block Captain, please let me know. This 
person would be a spokesman for the group; serve 
as the liaison between law enforcement and your 
Neighborhood Watch group to organize and arrange 
meetings; maintain a list of members; designate work 
assignments such as vacation home watch, neighbor-
hood patrol, and materials distribution. The Block 
Captain’s role is to assist the watch but not to monitor 
problems. Our project for the summer will be to set 
up the Neighborhood Watch Program and to host a 
National Night Out on the first Tuesday in August. 

The best way to get the attention of APD is to con-
tinue to stay alert and report any crime that you are 
involved in or a witness to. According to the APD 
website, the following crimes have been reported in 
our area: five pro-active reports for suspicious per-
sons and vehicles, so kudos to those that took the time 
to report strange or offensive behavior; two violent 
crime reports – a sexual assault near the apartments 
at Duval & 43rd and a man threatened another man 
with a pipe near the Walgreens Drugstore; six bur-
glarized vehicles and six burglarized homes, and two 
stolen bikes. On another note, there are registered sex 
offenders living on the edge of our neighborhood. If 
you would like to take a look at pictures, you can visit 
the APD website at <www.ci.austin.tx.us/police/sex_
offender_intro.htm> . Thanks to Jim Hasbrouck for 
looking up these stats.        
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you attend the Tour or not, to enjoy the activities at 
the Elisabet Ney Museum. Ney Curator Mary Col-
lins Blackmon is planning an exhibit about the life 
and work of Elisabet Ney. There will be music on the 
grounds of the museum, and musicians love an au-
dience! During some of the Tour hours, there will 
be a face painter on the museum grounds. All Hyde 
Park children are welcome to have their faces painted 
while their parents enjoy the music and exhibit.

We also encourage your participation. A com-
mittee alone cannot produce this Tour; it requires 
the participation of the entire neighborhood. Please 
get in touch: contact me at <lweidlich@mail2seven
seas.com> or 300-2228 or contact John Williams at 
<jawilli@grandecom.net> or 323-6997.

2006 Homes Tour...
         …cont’d from page 1

— Lorre Weidlich, 2006 Tour Chair
300-2228 <lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com> 
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April Meeting Minutes...
         …cont’d from page 6
ment the officers will concentrate  on will be unpermitted 
construction or renovation work, trash carts that stay at 
the curb instead of being pulled back once they’re emp-
tied, and unscreened RVs.  Inspectors will be going out 
in marked patrol units of  their own, to increase visibil-
ity and presence in the neighborhood.  In response to a 
question, Mr. Tomasovic said that neighbors who observe 
non-emergency code violations should call 311 to report 
them. Until the new officers are hired and trained, the city 
will continue enforcement on a complaint-driven basis. 
He cautioned that just because a situation isn’t immedi-
ately resolved once it is reported, that doesn’t mean no 
action is being taken.  Many enforcement cases take time 
to resolve. When asked about what enforcement will hap-
pen if violations are observed on evenings or weekends, 
Mr. Tomasovic answered that the city is considering the 
option of adding evening and weekend shifts for code en-
forcement officers.

After this presentation, Commander Smith intro-
duced Hyde Park neighbor and Precinct 5 Constable 
Bruce Elfant. Bruce explained to the meeting that the Tra-
vis county constables are responsible for enforcing courts’ 
law: family law, court orders, visitation rights, and evic-
tions. Commander Smith continued by noting that Hyde 
Park, while well supplied with property crimes related to 
the continually shifting student population — burglary, 
car break-ins, and so on — has less violent crime than 
similar neighborhoods within the city. Within the Central 
West district, bounded by I-35, Town Lake, Lake Austin, 
and Anderson Lane, 50 house burglaries and 300 vehic-
ular burglaries were reported in the last month. A recent 
property-crime reduction initiative, code-named Opera-
tion Shotgun, analyzed burglary statistics and increased 
patrols in badly affected areas, bringing down property 
crime incidence by two-thirds.

A question about the perennial problem of graffi-
ti and tagging brought out the information that graffiti in 
Hyde Park and surrounding areas is more a phenomenon 
of skateboarders than of gang activity, and that taggers 
in our area tend to be high school and college students. 
Catching them in flagrante is a difficult task, even using 
extended stakeouts. Neighbors who want to report graf-
fiti can call the APD graffiti removal number, 854-4125. 
Removal has a seven to ten-day turnaround.

Commander Smith ended the forum by reminding 
the neighbors that their district representatives (do you 
know who our representative is?  It’s Ricardo Vargas, re-
member? We reminded you earlier) can do inspections of 
homes to make recommendations for ‘target hardening’ 
to reduce property crime. Some insurance companies will 
give a discount on homeowners’ insurance premiums 
for complying with the recommendations. Commander 
Smith thanked the neighbors for coming out to partici-
pate in the forum.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM.

—  Sam Waring, HPNA Secretary
4610 Ave. H
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Continued on following page 

Fine Properties Available

Lin Team. Old Austin REALTOR®
Helping people save old Austin...

 one house at a time. 

THE KINNEY COMPANY
Real Estate Services

www.TheKinneyCompany.com

Charming 1940 stone cottage on a hilltop just east of IH 35 
and S of Riverside: the house has an extra-large living room 
with a stone fireplace, vaulted ceilings, and wood floors.  
Three bedrooms, one bath and a 100 x 128 lot that offers 
potential for addition.  1501 Inglewood   $259,000

Historic Landmark in downtown Round Rock historic district 
20 minutes from Central Austin.  Among lovely old homes 
on large lots, this 1922 charmer has 4 bedrooms, 2 baths 
and a detached studio on a .47 acre lot with a swimming 
pool and professional landscaping.  202 N Stone St.   
 $349,500

Charming and spacious1939 Craftsman-style 2-story 
house with 3 or 4 bedrooms, 3 baths, 3 living areas, high 
ceilings, newly refinished wood floors and decorator colors.  
Private back yard with large porch, play area, and lovely 
landscaped garden.  402 East 35th St.    $589,000

Elisabet Ney Museum: 
Alive and Well
No Fooling: Ney Museum Needs and Deserves our 
Support!

Rollo Treadway’s April Fools Day article in the 
Pecan Press regarding a possible closing and con-

version of the Elisabet Ney Museum was quite a 
surprise! To the many who expressed their opinions 
and concern, I’m pleased to report that the Elisa-
bet Ney Museum is very much alive, doing well and 
moving forward.  

As reported in previous issues of the Pecan Press, the 
City of Austin is actively engaged in the preservation and 
care of the Elisabet Ney Museum. Currently, the City is 
raising funds to undertake a comprehensive restoration of 
the Elisabet Ney Museum building and 2.45-acre histor-
ic grounds. Funding support for the restoration has been 
obtained from the National Trust for Historic Preserva-
tion, Save America’s Treasures program, Texas Historical 
Commission, City of Austin, foundations and individu-
als. The museum is now working with an Elisabet Ney 
Museum Save America’s Treasures Restoration Campaign 
Committee on a capital campaign to secure the additional 
funding needed to restore the historic landmark.

The capital campaign goal is $1,000,000.  The cam-
paign is 38% to goal with $336,500 raised to date. 
Fundraising for the Phase I Comprehensive Preserva-
tion Master Plan for the Ney is complete.  The City is 
beginning the planning phase of the restoration with an 
announcement and start date for development of the 
Master Plan scheduled for Summer, 2006.  As part of the 
planning process, the City will hold public hearings to 
obtain public feedback. The museum is preparing a spe-
cial presentation of Elisabet Ney’s personal photographs 
of her Hyde Park, Austin studio to present to the Hyde 
Park Neighborhood Association and other interested par-
ties.

The Ney Restoration Campaign Committee and the 
museum are now concentrating on raising  funding for 
the implementation phase of the restoration.  The Bond 
Election Advisory Committee and the Austin Parks and 
Recreation Department have recommended the Elisa-
bet Ney Museum Restoration in the amount of $500,000 
for the City of Austin 2006 Bond Package. The Ney 
Campaign Committee, Hyde Park Planning Team, and 
numerous friends of the Ney, many from Hyde Park, pro-
vided influential advocacy for the Ney Restoration in 
this process. Museum friends are now lobbying the Aus-
tin City Council for the continued inclusion of the Ney for 
$500,000 in the bond package which is critical to the res-
toration.

While the Elisabet Ney Museum is in no danger of 
being converted to a strip mall or of being closed, the 
need for the restoration of the Ney is critical.  In 2004, the 
Save America’s Treasures program cited the Elisabet Ney 
Museum as a “threatened cultural resource of national 
significance” in its award of $250,000 for a comprehen-
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       Call: Ali Carter Service With Integrity

 4103 Avenue F ~ 1935 Victorian 

Totally Updated & Expanded in 2001 by 
Owner/Architect. 4 BR, 3 Baths, 2 Living 
Areas, Media Room, Gourmet Kitchen,  
Spacious & Bright ~ the BEST of the old 
and the new!  $599,900  

Green Mango Real Estate
            Office:(512) 462-0043 Cell: (512) 293-2206 

sive restoration of the Elisabet Ney Museum building and 
historic grounds.  This will be the first comprehensive res-
toration of the museum in its 95-year history. 

In 2004, AmericanStyle Magazine’s Readers Poll list-
ed the Elisabet Ney Museum as the “Don’t Miss Cultural 
Attraction in Austin.”  The museum is one of the top five 
historic site destinations in Austin.  As one of Austin and 
Texas’s most loved historic landmarks, the Elisabet Ney 
Museum is committed to preserving the Ney as the for-
mer studio of Elisabet Ney; as a quiet place where people 
of all ages can renew their links with the past as it is ex-
pressed in the memory and legacy of Elisabet Ney. 

—  Mary Collins Blackmo
Curator, Ney Museum

 
(Note: Neighbors who would like to help preserve the Ney are 
encouraged to email Mayor and Council to include the Elisabet Ney 
Museum Restoration in the 2006 bond package.  Addresses are at 
<www.ci.austin.tx.us/council/groupemail.htm> and to email any new 
Council members once elected. Financial contributions to the Ney cause 
are also gratefully accepted.)
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Letters Dept.
No Ney? Say Nay!

Dear Mr. Thomas,

I and other Hyde Park residents read with utter disbelief the news 
that the Elisabet Ney Museum will be replaced with some sort 
of hideous food court chock full of fast food monstrosities.  Was 
Donatus Properties’ spokeswoman Carol Tartkoff speaking with a 
straight face when she said that “this will be a class development 
from the get-go” and followed that by explaining the redeveloped 
property will feature a Popeye’s Chicken, a Wendy’s, and a 
Starbucks?  When Hyde Park residents think of “class,” I doubt 
the first things that come to mind are more yet more greasy fast 
food chains and greedy corporate franchises.  What makes Austin, 
and Hyde Park, distinct are local establishments, local flavor, and 
distinctive culture.  This real estate venture is none of the above.  
If sipping a latte in a yet another new Starbucks is what being on 
the leading edge of art and culture these days, then art and culture 
are more dead than the Ney Museum.  Why on earth are the City 
Council and the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association letting this 
revolting real estate travesty go forward? 

— Robert Zimmer

Dear HPNA,

I just read in the Pecan Press about the Ney Museum. How can 
this be true? Isn’t this a protected structure, listed on the national 
registry or something of that nature? Is this a bad joke? In Ney 
Museum’s place a Popeye’s?

This is the saddest news I’ve read in a while.

— Martin Thomen

Editor,

Please tell me the Elizabeth Ney article is an April fool’s joke.

— Tom Grzinich
(Editor’s Note: We did, it was.)

 

Mr. Thomas:

As the “bogus” writer of the April Fool article on E. Ney Museum, 
I must tell you that many elderly people that do not have access 
to the newsletter, have been informed that the museum will be 
replaced by a mall.

One particular lady, (now deceased) did a documentary on Ms. Ney 
and her friends and relatives are extremely upset and some have 
even had faint heart at the prospect.  Now it is the duty of those 
of us that have recently found out that you wrote the article and 
neglected to put, “please turn to page_” and make it known that it 
was indeed an April Fool piece.

Shame on you!

— Anna Pecorino
(Editor’s note: I am not Rollo Treadway, author of the referenced article; 
but I am an admirer of Mr. Treadway’s writing talent, and his flair for 
invention.) 
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Host Families Sought for International Students

Dear Editor,

I am the International Coordinator in Austin for the Aspect 
Foundation, a non-profit organization that makes connections 
between foreign exchange students and American host families <w
ww.aspectfoundation.org >.  I would love to find some host families 
in your neighborhood (I actually live in Hyde Park as well).  Would 
you please invite neighbors who are interested in this opportunity 
to contact me?

— Dara Shifrer, 
<dshifrer@eanes.k12.tx.us>

Pecan Press is on-line at
<www.austinhydepark.org>

Letters Dept. cont’d
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Boycotting Twin Liquors

Dear Hyde Park neighbors:

The residents of the Patterson Heights area in north Hyde Park 
would like to request your support of a boycott of Twin Liquors 
(and affiliated stores—Reuben’s, Dan’s and KP Liquors), in order to 
send a message to David Jabour, the President and an owner of the 
Twin Liquors chain. 

Mr. Jabour is continuing to build duplexes that violate long-
standing deed restrictions at 4801 and 4803 Duval St. We 
have been forced to file a lawsuit to protect our legal interests.  
Properties in Patterson Heights are subject to deed restrictions 
that only allow single family housing and do not allow duplexes. 
Patterson Heights is a roughly four square block area in north 
Hyde Park extending north from 47th St. to midway between 48th 
and 49th Sts., including the properties on the east side of Duval St. 
and extending east  to properties that front on Eilers Ave. 

The deed restrictions have been vital to protecting the character 
and livability of Patterson Heights.  We have used these legal 
protections to prevent the construction of a number of “super 
duplexes” in our area.  

Mr. Jabour has building permits that were issued before the new 
zoning changes took effect, but duplexes are prohibited under the 
deed restrictions.  We have tried to work with Mr. Jabour to avoid 
litigation, and even offered to seek legal middle ground.  Mr. Jabour 
has been unwilling to work in good faith on these matters. 

Please help us send a message to David Jabour, the President and 
an owner of Twin Liquors and its affiliated stores-- Reuben’s, Dan’s 
and KP Liquors. Let him know you’re boycotting Twin Liquors to 
express your support for maintaining the character and livability 
of our Hyde Park neighborhood. If you have questions or would like 
a copy of a boycott flier, contact me at <klomer@earthlink.net>.

— Andy Homer
4809 Duval St.

Letters Dept. cont’d
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